
American Legion Post 112 Auxiliary 
Meeting Minutes 

 
June 9, 2009 

 
The June meeting of the Post 112 American Legion Auxiliary was called to order at 7:10pm by 
President, Nancy Travers. Nancy led the Pledge of Allegiance and Aunita Padgett offered the 
invocation. 
 
Members in attendance included: 
Nell Colbert Aunita Padgett Nancy Travers 
 
There were no minutes from the May meeting. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Nancy reported that we have received our incorporation paperwork. It was suggested that a framed 
copy be hung in the Post hall. Nancy will frame the certificate and get it to Tom Roberts to be hung in 
the same area as our charter. 
 
There was continued discussion about membership and how to recruit new members. Nell again 
suggested that we should hold some kind of social gathering and invite the wives of the current Post 
membership. Nell also suggested that this information be put in the Auxiliary article that is included in 
the Post newsletter. The post newsletter is published every other month and the next edition will be 
for July-August so the article is due to Bob Colbert by the 15th of July.  It was agreed that we should 
target a luncheon for Sunday, September 20th at the Winter Park Olive Garden. The time was set for 
1pm. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nancy announced that we would not be holding formal elections as the current officers, with the 
exception of her daughter, Regina, should continue in their positions for the next year. Nancy also 
indicated that due to our low membership, we did not need to have a Vice President. Nell volunteered 
to take on the Treasurer’s position and it was agreed that she should do so. Nancy indicated that the 
unit’s funds were currently being handled by the Post and that there was no reason for us to open up 
our own bank account at this time. 
 
There was some discussion regarding Virginia’s status and Aunita noted that she had not been able 
to reach her. It was decided that we should temporarily combine the Secretary position with the 
Treasurer’s position until such time as Virginia is able to come back. Nell will produce monthly 
minutes so that we have a record of our meetings. 
 
Aunita announced that she had joined the Goldenrod Chamber of Commerce on behalf of the 
Auxiliary and that she will email Nell the calendar she received. It was agreed that participation in 
Chamber activities periodically might be another good way to recruit some new members for the unit. 
 
With no further business, Aunita offered the closing prayer and Nancy closed the meeting at 7:50pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 

 
Nell Colbert 
Acting Secretary 
 
 


